
















KEEPING IN TOUCH 

PARENT TO CAMPER EMAIL 

Our one-way online email system is the easiest way to connect with your 

child. Emails are printed daily at 2:00pm. Campers receive mail during 

dinner each day. Please note, campers will not receive mail while on canoe 

trip. Campers do not have access to the internet while at camp and therefore 

cannot respond by email. We ask that parents send pre-addressed envelopes 

and postage to camp in their bag so they can write you back. Emails received 

after 2pm on the last full day of each session will not be delivered in time. 

While we do not currently have a charge added for our email system, there 

are costs associated in providing this service (paper, toner, sorting time by 

staff) so we request that parents be mindful and refrain from sending1-liner 

notes. Instead we suggest spending time every few days if you wish to write 

a few paragraphs. 

Instructions and a new link to our email system will be sent prior to camp. 

Parents are able to share this link with friends and other family members if 

they so choose. 

TELEPHONES 

Campers are not permitted to place or receive phone calls, except in special 

circumstances. The Camp phone number is (705) 489-2419 and is answered 

during business hours. After hours, an emergency number will be indicated 

on the Camp Office's answering machine. Should you require information 

regarding your child, you may contact the Camp at the number listed above, 

or by e-mail at camp@kandalore.com. We will have your child's Section 

Head or a Director return your call or e-mail within 24 hours. Please allow 

our staff time to gather the information you require. 

 

7 















ARRIVAL/DEPARTURE DAY 

TRANSPORTATION INFORMATION 

On Departure Day, camper gear is transported by hand or truck to the Parking 

Lot and placed in labeled piles by camper section. Please double check the 

label on your camper's bag to make sure it is yours. Your camper will be 

playing a game or spending time with their section in a designated space. A 

staff member will ask you for your camper's name as you drive in and will 

notify their Section Head of your arrival by walkie talkie. Your camper will 

then meet you at our camp office. 

By Bus: 

The Kandalore bus is located in the Loblaws parking lot in Leaside, Toronto. 

When entering the parking lot, look for the black and yellow Kandalore tent 

and staff members in green shirts. Our Assistant Director, Hilary and 

supporting staff members will be at the bus. Once you arrive, please see the 

staff who will let you know where to load your luggage. You may leave 

preaddressed letters, packages and medication with Hilary to transport to 

camp. 

On Departure Day, the camp bus will return to the Loblaws parking lot. 

Luggage is removed from under the bus by staff and campers are to be 

signed out with Hilary or a designated staff member. As all luggage gets 

unloaded at once, it can take a bit of time to find all of your camper's 

belongings. Please make sure to ask them what they loaded on the bus and to 

double check the name tags on your bags to make sure they are yours. 
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